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Dear David and Susan.
 
Thank you for assisting your clients, Glen Rogers PSD and Ravencliff, McGraws, Saulsville PSD
(“RMS”), in taking advantage of the Opportunity to Confer about the Administrative Order that EPA
issued, U.S. EPA Docket No. SDWA-03-2022-0056DS, (“Order” or “Compliance Order”).
 
Leah Zedella and I have held two phone calls with you: 
 

1. The first on April 7, 2022, along with Pat Armstrong, the President of Glen Rogers PSD, where
we discussed the relationship between Glen Rogers and RMS, and their operating agreement.

 
2. The second call occurred today, April 12, 2022, and included Guy Wyatt, who does the

sampling for RMS, and Dan Mace from the West Virginia Department of Health and Human
Resources (“WVDHHR”).  During today’s call we carefully reviewed the requirements of the
compliance Order and their deadlines.

 
We agreed to the following clarifications regarding submission of deliverables to the State:
 

1. Under paragraph 61.a., Glen Rogers will fax sample results to WVDHHR, in accordance with
state requirements.

 
2. Under 61.b., Glen Rogers will fax the proposed sampling plan to the WVDHHR’s Beckley office,

and will email a courtesy to Dan Mace.
 
In addition, you asked me to direct you to the appeals procedure, so that you could advise your
client.  If Glen Rogers wishes to seek federal judicial review of this Compliance Order, it would do so
pursuant to 42 U.S.C. § 300j-7(a).
 
Finally, we confirmed that we have answered your questions, and that today would conclude the
conference period provided in paragraph 73 of the Compliance Order.  Pursuant to that same
paragraph, the Order will become effective 10 days after today’s conference, or on April 22, 2022
(coincidentally, on Earth Day).
 
As discussed, Leah and I remain available if you have questions as Glen Rogers and RMS are
implementing the Compliance Order.
 
I am copying the Regional Hearing Clerk, so that she can place a copy of this communication in the
file for this Order.
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Sincerely,
Natalie Katz
 

Natalie L. Katz
Senior Assistant Regional Counsel
US EPA Mid-Atlantic Region
Phone  215-814-2615
Email  katz.natalie@epa.gov
she/her/hers
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